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1. Ecuador challenges arbitral award; threatens to sever contract; 
facing second claim, 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
In the aftermath of an international tribunal's ruling in favor of 
US-based Occidental Petroleum, the government of Ecuador has moved to 
challenge the tribunal's decision and is countering that Occidental has 
breached its contract and that the contract should be cancelled. 
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As earlier reported in INVEST-SD, a London-based tribunal held on July 
1, 2004 that Ecuador had violated certain provisions of the US-Ecuador 
bilateral investment treaty stemming from its tax treatment of 
Occidental. 
 
The tribunal found that the government violated treaty provisions on 
national treatment, fair and equitable treatment and full protection & 
security, when it ended its practice of offering VAT reimbursements to 
Occidental for expenses incurred as part of its exploration and 
exploitation activities. 
 
The tribunal awarded some US $75 million in damages 
 
At the time, press reports suggested that Ecuador might challenge the 
arbitral award. 
 
A source tells INVEST-SD that the government has now moved forward with 
that plan, and is challenging the award in UK courts (the country where 
the UNCITRAL arbitration had been formally sited). 
 
Meanwhile, in a new development last week the Ecuadorian 
Attorney-General has petitioned the Energy Ministry to cancel its 
contract with Occidental on account of alleged violations by Occidental 
of the contract terms. According to press reports, the Attorney-General 
alleges that Occidental has failed to invest the requisite amounts and 
that the firm divested without approval a 40% stake in its concession. 
 
That 40% stake was transferred to Canadian-based Encana in 2000. 
 
Encana has also brought its own international arbitration against 
Ecuador under the Canada-Ecuador bilateral investment treaty. That 
arbitration, which was launched in 2003, alleges similar claims to those 
put forward in the Occidental arbitration: in particular, that Ecuador's 
termination of VAT refunds to foreign oil firms runs afoul of its 
international investment treaty commitments to those firms. 
 
The Encana arbitration is currently proceeding in-camera under the 
UNCITRAL rules. Counsel for Encana told INVEST-SD that they are under a 
confidentiality order which prevents them from discussing the case. A 
decision in that case could come as soon as year's end. 
 
 
Sources: 
 
INVEST-SD interviews 



 
"Ecuador tax dispute could cost EnCana: Firm wants $120m refund: 
Government threatens to nullify contract in similar Occidental case", 
Financial Post, August 25, 2004 
 
"Ecuador: Row with Oxy Escalates", LatinNews Daily, August 24, 2004 
 
"Ecuador Attorney General Files to Cancel Occidental Oil Concession", 
Associated Press, August 24, 2004 
 
"Occidental Wins Investment Arbitration against Ecuador; Ecuador Vows 
"Appeal", INVEST-SD News Bulletin, July 16, 2004 
 
 
 
2. US water rights-holders sue Mexico under NAFTA, 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
A group of US-based water rights holders has brought a novel claim under 
the investment chapter of the North American Free Trade Agreement 
(NAFTA): asserting that Mexico's practice of diverting water destined 
for the United States, and employing it for the benefit of its own 
agricultural industries, contravenes NAFTA protections for US investors 
and investments in Mexico. 
 
The Texas-based claimants rely upon waters from the Rio Grande River - 
which runs along the US-Mexico border for some 1,200 miles - and argue 
in their notice of arbitral intent that they hold "legally-adjudicated 
rights" to more than 1.2 million acre feet of water from that source per 
annum. 
 
According to their filing, the claimants allege that Mexico is failing 
to live up to commitments in a 1944 water treaty between Mexico and the 
US. 
 
In particular, they charge that water is being "wrongfully withheld and 
diverted from the Rio Grande by Mexico". The Associated Press reports 
that Mexico dismisses the claims as "unfounded". A Director with 
Mexico's Foreign Relations Ministry told AP that "(Mexico's) average 
water payments have been greater than those called for in the (water) 
treaty". 
 
For their part, the US-based claimants contend that these water rights 
"are a valuable investment, the expropriation and diversion of which has 
severely damaged the ability of Claimants and the farmers they represent 
to produce crops." 



 
The claim is notable because the claimants do not operate agricultural 
or other operations in Mexico. Rather, as holders of rights to withdraw 
water from the lower Rio Grande river, they characterize themselves as 
"investors" with a covered "investment" under the NAFTA. 
 
As a consequence, the claimants argue that Mexico has interfered with 
the claimants' NAFTA rights to national treatment and to be free of 
expropriation. 
 
Following the notice of intent, the claimants may seek to negotiate a 
settlement with the Mexican authorities, or they may proceed to formal 
arbitration upon submission of a request for arbitration. 
 
INVEST-SD will continue to monitor this case. 
 
 
Sources: 
 
"Notice of Intent to Submit a Claim to Arbitration under Section B, 
Chapter 11 of the North American Free Trade Agreement", August 27, 2004, 
Marzulla & Marzulla and Don Wallace Jr (co-counsel for claimants) 
 
 
 
3. France Telecom and Interbrew launch new treaty claims at ICSID,  
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
The Washington-based International Centre for Settlement of Investment 
Disputes (ICSID) has registered two new international investor-state 
arbitrations in recent days. 
 
France Telecom is suing Argentina under the France-Argentina bilateral 
investment treaty for damages to investments in the Argentine telecoms 
industry and which arise out the Argentine financial crisis. 
 
Meanwhile, multinational firm Interbrew has brought a claim against 
Slovenia under the Netherlands-Slovenia BIT. Interbrew has been 
embroiled in a long-running dispute over control of Slovenia's Union 
brewery, the East European country's number 2 beer producer. 
 
Interbrew has jousted with Slovenia's number 1 brewery, Laska, for 
control of Union - but has seen several take-over bids thwarted by 
Laska, which now owns some 48% of the shares in Union. Following a spate 
of litigation in local courts, seeking to challenge the manner in which 
Laska built up its stake in Union, Interbrew filed a complaint with the 



Justice and Home Affairs Committee of the European Parliament, in a bid 
to criticize Slovenia's treatment of foreign investors on the eve of 
that nation's accession to the European Union. Interbrew has also 
criticized Slovenian competition authorities for failing to block that 
country's number 1 brewer (Laska) from acquiring control of its number 2 
brewer (Union). 
 
 
Sources: 
 
INVEST-SD Interviews 
 
"Interbrew complains to EU over Slovenia's competition practices", BBC 
monitoring International reports, Nov 11, 2003 
 
"Bad Brew: Slovenia's Battle Over Beer", By Brian Carney, The Wall 
Street Journal Europe, August 4, 2003 
 
 
 
4. Arbitration begins in Polish insurance dispute; seventh treaty claim 
against Poland, 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
An investment treaty arbitration between Dutch insurer Eureko and the 
Polish government has seen hearings held this week in London. 
 
Eureko contends that the government has failed to live up to its promise 
to permit Eureko to acquire a majority share of the state-owned insurer 
PZU. In 1999, the Polish government sold a 30% stake of PZU to the Dutch 
firm, and committed to offering up a further 21% share. 
 
However, following several changes in government in Poland, Eureko 
encountered objections to its ownership plans - with Polish officials 
questioning the haste with which the earlier government committed to 
privatization terms with Eureko. In 2003, having not yet acquired its 
promised 21% stake, Eureko turned to ad-hoc arbitration under the 
Poland-Netherlands bilateral investment treaty. It now seeks some 1 
Billion Euros ($1.2 Billion US) in compensation from the Polish 
government. 
 
Because ad-hoc arbitrations are not listed on a public docket - such as 
that of the World Bank's International Centre for Settlement of 
Investment Disputes (ICSID) - the treaty claim came to light only thanks 
to Eureko's desire to discuss its case in the media and its obligation 
to disclose certain details of that dispute to its own shareholders. 



 
According to public stock exchange filings seen by INVEST-SD, the firm 
expects a decision on liability by year's end. 
 
Meanwhile, the Financial Times of London has reported that Polish 
Treasury Minister Jacek Socha has rejected Eureko's suggestion that his 
government has not lived up to its treaty commitments: "I do not share 
Eureko's position that the Polish government has not properly protected 
its investment." 
 
According to data compiled by INVEST-SD News Bulletin, Poland has faced 
at least 7 known investment treaty arbitrations, including a recently 
reported claim launched by US-Agricultural giant Cargill; 3 claims 
related to a 1990s investment by a German wastepaper firm in Poland (See 
"Early investment arbitrations against 'improper' use of environmental 
laws uncovered", INVEST-SD News Bulletin, January 5, 2004); and two 
claims mounted in 1996 - but settled the following year - by 
multinational mobile telecommunications firms, Ameritech and France 
Telecom against Poland. 
 
Notably, six of these seven claims, including the Eureko arbitration, 
have been mounted outside of the ICSID. Details of these claims have 
remained largely unknown even to the present day. 
 
 
Sources: 
 
"PZU dispute goes before arbitration", Financial Times, By Jan Cienski, 
September 7, 2004 
 
"Eureko B.V. Announces Interim Results as at 30 June 2004", Europe 
Intelligence Wire, August 17, 2004 
 
"Early investment arbitrations against 'improper' use of environmental 
laws uncovered", By Luke Eric Peterson, INVEST-SD News Bulletin, January 
5, 2004 
 
"Cargill Challenges Polish Agricultural Quotas at ICSID", By Luke Eric 
Peterson, INVEST-SD News Bulletin, July 16, 2004 
 
 
 
5. Second edition of International Law of Foreign Investment Released 
 
The long-awaited second edition of Prof. M. Sornarajah's The 
International Law of Foreign Investment was released last month. The 



first edition of Sornarajah's book was hailed in the British Yearbook of 
International Law for deserving "to become a classic in a sensitive and 
rapidly changing area of law". Paper and Hard-cover versions of the 
second edition are available by order from finer book shops or through 
the website of Cambridge University Press at: 
http://titles.cambridge.org/catalogue.asp?isbn=0521837138 
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6. Activist groups launch web portal to scrutinize bilateral economic 
treaties, 
By Luke Eric Peterson 
 
As international trade negotiations sputter at the multilateral level, a 
grouping of international activist groups have launched a website 
designed to cast a spotlight, and a critical eye, upon economic 
agreements negotiated at the less visible bilateral level. According to 
a press release announcing the launch of the site, the founders express 
alarm at the more far-reaching provisions found in many bilateral 
economic agreements: 
 
"Bilateral deals create specific obligations on a range of issues, from 
investment to intellectual property rights. They are used to get faster, 
deeper and more comprehensive commitments than is possible in a slow and 
fractious global forum like the WTO." 
 
The new website is designed as a marketplace for new information on new 
bilateral agreements, as well as a forum for criticism. The website is 
available at: http://www.bilaterals.org 
 
 
 
__________________________________________________ 
 
To subscribe to INVEST-SD Bulletin, email the editor at 
lpeterson@iisd.ca 
 
Back-issues archived of INVEST-SD News Bulletin available on-line at: 
www.iisd.org/investment/invest-sd/archive.asp 
 
Subscribers may submit news articles, notices of events, press releases, 
analyses, questions and requests for information to lpeterson@iisd.ca 
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The opinions distributed in the INVEST-SD Bulletin do not necessarily 
represent the views of the International Institute for Sustainable 
Development (IISD) or its partners or funders. 
 
 
 
 


